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City Council Comment received from cindi chandler

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 2/4/2025 12:56 AM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
cindi chandler
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 2
Email Address:  
cindicha@msn.com
Phone Number:  
909-225-9278
Address:  
6184 Carriage House Way

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-02-06.

Section:
B Items - Consent Agenda Items

Item:
B1.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I am in favor of a collaborative regional emergency management process. This is NOT an emotional
issue but a reality in the Lakeridge hills. (That's probably what some felt about the Palisades fires too
until the senseless tragedy happened) We have already faced 2 fires and I have already evacuated in
the past 4 years. We have one major escape route and a secondary one that will be gridlocked by
residents on that street. THIS IS A REAL ISSUE THAT NEEDS TO BE ADDRESSED BY ALL FIRST
RESPONDERS. There needs to be a universal plan with all hands on deck to assist residents. FIRE
DANGER IS REAL and is the responsibility of ALL departments regardless of where they are located. It's
not a matter of if a disaster will happen but when. There needs to be a collaborative regional
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management protocol and interagency communication set up and ready for a disaster. The residents
in the hills of Lakeridge community deserve a proactive action plan to protect their homes and lives.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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